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Steve Wisdom

(08) 9420 3321
10 March 2003
The Secretary

Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Reference Committee

Suite SG.62

PO Box 2042

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT   2600

Dear Mr Snedden

Thank you for your correspondence dated 21 January 2003 regarding the Senate enquiry into Rural Water Resource Usage.  The following is offered as the Water Corporation’s submission to the Inquiry.

In Western Australia, the Water Corporation provides water supplies to towns in rural areas and also to farms via farmland pipe networks.  The farmland pipeline networks are expanded from time to time as a result of projects being approved under the State’s Community Water Supply Program that is administered by the Water and Rivers Commission on behalf of the Minister for the Environment and Heritage.  The Corporation is a member of the Rural Water Supply Coordinating Committee that advises the Minister for the Environment and Heritage on these applications.

Pipelines are only one way of meeting the need for water on farms and a range of possible solutions need to be considered to find the optimum solution.  The Corporation believes a holistic approach needs to be taken to decision making related to making water available for rural use.  Multi-faceted regional or catchment structure plans would assist all parties to make the correct decisions.  These do not currently exist.

Broadscale structure planning for a region/district/catchment should be carried out and made available.  This would ensure that individual applications could be considered within the context of the whole scheme, and hence that the whole scheme or network of water sources is optimised.

There is a need for stronger cross-government department coordination and cooperation to bring together the diverse information related to land use today and projected into the future, availability of various forms of water (groundwater, surface water and rain), evaporation, soil types for dam construction, etc.  Only then can broad areas be confidently analysed for future agricultural viability, the water supplies needed to support the activity and how best to bridge any deficiencies.  The information required should be readily available within the State and Federal departments administering the various portfolios and a means of bringing it together is needed to benefit the State as a whole. 
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The Corporation supports the present operation of the Rural Water Supply Coordinating Committee that advises the Minister on the current grant schemes related to improving rural water supplies.  The Corporation recommends an expansion of the Committee’s terms of reference to include guiding the above inter-agency work.  A cross-government taskforce should undertake the planning work required to optimise the return to the State in terms of improved land use and minimising the cost of the necessary supply of water related infrastructure for rural purposes. 

In recent years, rural areas close to major population areas have become subject to rapidly changing land use to accommodate people seeking a change in lifestyle.  These properties become mixed with broadacre and intensive rural land use properties.  As these semi-rural and intensive rural properties seek upgraded utilities, including water, there is a potential roll-on demand to other utilities in the same area.  Further, if these issues are not coordinated then development will be hampered in these areas.  A coordinated approach is needed to address these issues and again regional planning schemes would resolve these issues.

While many of the issues above could be best dealt with at State level there is also a need for cooperation with Federal departments.  There is also a high likelihood that the issue of integrating information on agriculture, water, climate, geography, etc to optimise the investment in agriculture as outlined above will also exist in other States.  Therefore, an opportunity exists for Federal coordination and funding to progress this initiative across Australia. 

Yours sincerely

J. I. Gill

MANAGING DIRECTOR

